
April 17, 2023

Ottawa Canada Linux Users Group (OCLUG)
Dissolution

To Members of OCLUG

This is to report on the dissolution of the Ontario not-for-profit corporation “Ottawa Canada Linux 
Users Group”, corporation number 1476767.

In early 2023 Board members of OCLUG, now called Linux Ottawa, attempted to contact all known 
members of the group to request that they respond with their legal name. Twenty-six responses were 
received. 

At the beginning of April, these 26 were contacted by email (and an announcement was made on the 
Linux Ottawa wiki) of a vote on the motion 

We, the members of the "Ottawa Canada Linux Users Group" Ontario Corporation number 1476767 are 
in favour of dissolution of that corporation and transfer of residual money to the National Capital Freenet.

There were 16 responses, 15 for, 1 against.

John Nash undertook to be Trustee for the dissolution. On April 8, Scott Murphy and John Nash closed the 
OCLUG bank account and a draft for 4551.80 was made to John Nash. 

On April 11, 2023, John Nash arranged with Ontario Business Central to process our application for 
dissolution at a charge of $303.90. This left a balance of $4247.90, which was donated via the online 
donations system of NCF on April 18, 2023.

Relevant documents are attached below.

My thanks to the members of Linux-Ottawa, especially Scott Murphy and Tug Williams, for their assistance 
in carrying out the task of dissolution.

John C. Nash, 18 Spyglass Ridge, Stittsville ON K2S 1R6  nashjc@ncf.ca 613 831 1656
Trustee for dissolution of OCLUG.


